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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on July 21, 2010. Mayor, Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Present: Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns and Vacant Seat. Absent: Nancy Melsa. Staff present: City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Assistant Engineer, Ken DeKeyser; Police Sergeant, Ben Kamm; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Deputy Fire Chief, Rob Archibald. Guests present: Dan Hoffman, Gazette Report, John Schweitzer, Troy Andersen, Al Frey, Bob Wheeler, Pat Hines, Dave Fisher, Bob Veenstra and John Kursitus. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the amended agenda removing item #6 Resolution setting public hearing date (August 4, 2010 at 7:00 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposal to enter into a development agreement with Go Daddy Group, Inc., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. Dick Olson moved the approval of the following Consent Agenda items: Bills presented; Finance Director’s Report for June 2010; City Clerk’s Reconciliation Report for June 2010; Department Reports: Community Development, Fire, Library, Park & Recreation, Police, and Public Works; Mayor’s Report; approval of Community Center Non-Profit Yearly Use Agreement for the Association of Administrative Professionals A.N. Palmer Chapter, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.
Public Hearing –to consider adding Chapter 94 Wellhead Protection Ordinance; an ordinance to protect the City’s public water supply and promote the public health, safety and general welfare of the residents of the City
Mayor Theis announced that this was the time and place for a public hearing to consider adding Chapter 94 Wellhead Protection Ordinance; an ordinance to protect the City’s public water supply and promote the public health, safety and general welfare of the residents of the City at 7:02 P.M.
There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:02 P.M. 
Bob Rampulla moved the 1st Reading of Ordinance #671 adding Chapter 94 Wellhead Protection Ordinance; an ordinance to protect the City’s public water supply and promote the public health, safety and general welfare of the residents of the City, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 

Bob Rampulla moved to read the second and third readings of Ordinance #671 at the August 4, 2010 regular meeting to allow for more time for citizen comments, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 
Public Hearing –to consider placing plans, specifications, form of contract, and estimate of cost on file for the 2010 Litchfield Drive and Boyson Road Drain Tile Project
The project generally consists of 1,500 lineal feet of drain tile, with related driveway replacement and intake installation.  The purpose of the project is to alleviate ongoing nuisance drainage in the street and right-of-way.  The City Engineer’s cost opinion is $83,000 and the bid date is July 29, 2010 at 11:00 A.M.  Results of the bids will be considered at the August 18, 2010 Council meeting at 7:00 P.M. The locations of the project are the areas of Litchfield Drive between Miller Road and North 18th Avenue and the south side of Boyson Road at the southbound I-380 on-ramp next to the Waterhouse property.  The City Engineer recommends adoption of the plans, specifications and cost opinion, and advertising for bids for the project. 
Mayor Theis announced that this was the time and place for a public hearing to consider placing plans, specifications, form of contract, and estimate of cost on file for the 2010 Litchfield Drive and Boyson Road Drain Tile Project at 7:03 P.M.  There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:03 P.M.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-170 placing plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost on file for the 2010 Litchfield Drive and Boyson Road Drain Tile Project, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Nancy Melsa
Resolution #10-170 approved.

Public Hearing –to consider the 2010 Comprehensive Plan Update dated May 26, 2010
Mayor Theis announced that this was the time and place for a public hearing to consider the 2010 Comprehensive Plan Update dated May 26, 2010 at 7:04 P.M.  There were no written or oral comments received at or prior to the hearing. Public hearing closed at 7:03 P.M. 
Bob Veenstra of Veenstra & Kimm, Inc. stated that they had been working with the Advisory Committee for the last 18 months to put together a comprehensive plan update that would appropriately reflect the immediate and long range growth needs of the City of Hiawatha. Veenstra expressed the need to thank the Advisory Committee members for their participation on this project.  The important areas and concerns that the Advisory Committee felt should be addressed by this plan are as follows:
·   Preserving neighborhoods
·   Need for changes and updating growth/expansion

·   Connecting neighborhoods with roads

·   Land use should preserve economic growth for both residential and commercial uses

·   Not enough land available for growth

Priorities outlined in the plan / Smart Planning for the City:

·   Tower Terrace Road Interchange

·   Promoting and encouraging residential neighborhoods

·   Regulation update

·   Need for utilities

·   Regional Sewers

·   Town Center development

·   Annexation – future opportunities

The Comprehensive Plan update that was put together is a 20 year plan that provides flexibility, taking existing strengths of the city and growing those.  The plan went before Planning and Zoning on June 28, 2010 and the Commission recommended adoption by the City Council.

Mayor Theis recognized the five members of the Advisory Committee that were present at the Council meeting and the Council gave them a round of applause for their dedication to this project.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-171 approving, adopting and placing on file the 2010 Comprehensive Plan Update dated May26, 2010, second by Bob Rampulla. 
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Nancy Melsa
Resolution #10-171 approved.
Setting Public Hearing to consider the proposed plans, specifications, form of contract, cost on file and directing the publication of the notice to bidders for the Third Avenue Street Pavement Reconstruction Project from Marion Street to Clark Street
The work generally consists of Portland Cement Concrete pavement construction, water main improvements, sanitary sewer service repairs, and storm sewer and sub-drain installation. The location of the project is Third Avenue from Marion Street to West Clark Street.  The bid date will be set for August 12, 2010 at 10:00 A.M.  Results of the bids will be considered at the August 18, 2010 Council meeting at 7:00 P.M.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-172 setting a public hearing date (August 4, 2010 at 7:00 P.M.) to consider the proposed plans, specifications, form of contract, cost on file and directing the publication of the notice to bidders for the Third Avenue Street Pavement Reconstruction Project from Marion Street to Clark Street, second by Bob Rampulla. 
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None
ABSENT: Nancy Melsa
Resolution #10-172 approved. 

Sidewalk deferment for CCB Packaging Inc.– 1905 North Center Point Road
President of CCB Packaging Inc., Bradley Canfield submitted a request for a deferment on the requirement to construct the required city side walk for the property located at 1905 North Center Point Road in Hiawatha.  This area currently has a rural road profile with open ditches and CCB Packaging is requesting the deferment until an urban road profile is established in the area.  The Community Development Department supports the deferment and recommends approval by City Council.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-173 approving a sidewalk deferment along the North Center Point Road frontage adjacent to the property located at 1905 North Center Point Road as requested by CCB Packaging Inc., second by Dick Olson. 
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson 

NAYS: None
ABSENT: Nancy Melsa
Resolution #10-173 approved. 

Appointment of Volunteer Firefighter 
Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage requested Council consent to appoint Tara Humpal as a Volunteer Firefighter effective immediately pending background check results.
Dick Olson moved to appoint Tara Humpal as a Volunteer Firefighter effective immediately pending background check results, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

Purchase of CodePal software for the Community Development Department and Fire Department for tablet computers
There was a scribnor’s error on the agenda for this item (#8).  Software for vehicle docking stations should read software for tablet computers.  The CodePal software is part of the MobileDemand tablet computer project for the purposes of conducting inspections, providing a paperless field inspection record and to consolidate all inspection records from the Fire and Community Development Departments into a single database.  

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-174 authorizing the purchase of a Code Enforcement (Firehouse) Software System “CodePal” for the Community Development Department and Fire Department tablet computers from Sybatech of Springfield, IL in an amount not to exceed $9,791.50, second by Bob Rampulla.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla 

NAYS: None
ABSENT: Nancy Melsa
Resolution #10-174 approved. 

Discussion/Possible Action regarding further consideration of six-inch curb issue
At the June 15, 2010 Council meeting, members of the Developers’ Council brought up several concerns with the six-inch curb requirement on the residential streets.  The City Engineer looked into this matter further and now recommends that roll curb continue to be allowed on local residential streets per Metro Design Standards because traffic volumes on these types of streets are 400 vehicles a day or less.  The six-inch curb should continue to be required on local street intersections and on commercial and industrial streets (local or otherwise) to reduce the risk of heavy vehicles riding on the curb or destroying the parking areas.
City Engineer, Dick Ransom stated that the City of Marion already has the 6” curb requirement in place for all streets.  The City of Cedar Rapids is still in the process of gathering information and hasn’t taken this matter to their City Council at this point.  The decision that Hiawatha makes will be taken into consideration by Cedar Rapids.

Dick Olson moved to allow roll curbs on local residential streets as provided in Metro Design Standards and to require 6” curb on local street intersections and commercial and industrial streets local and otherwise, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
Report From Council Members

Marty Bruns provided information on Crime Stoppers.  This organization is known as the Cedar Rapids/Linn County Crime Stoppers but the hotline applies to any community in the metro area.  Crime Stoppers has formalized and passed its by-laws and they are in the process of applying for tax deferment for contributors to the organization.
Mayor Theis informed the Council that he attended a ground breaking ceremony at Prairiewoods today and Governor Culver was in attendance.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 P.M., second by Dick Olson. Motion carried.         
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